
SAMPSON COUNTY MONTHLY COMPLAINTS

08/20/25 21:30 Odor 0.92 Miles south of landfill

Resident, Ronnie Newkirk,

stated he observed a strong

odor coming from the landfill

during operational hours

impacting his property. 

Odor determined to be from

incoming sludge and hog waste

vehicles during operational hours

disposing of waste at landfill.

Returned call to

resident,

explained

source of odor

found to be hog

& sludge waste

vehicles

entering landfill

during

operational

hours.
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